
Pastoral Council Meeting – February 20, 2018     7:00 p.m. 

Present:  Mike Pereira, Eric Hom, Deacon Dave, Glenda Dubsky, Dave Parker, Fidelis Atuegbu, Jeff 

Anderson 

Opening Prayer:  Deacon Dave 

January Minutes Meeting Review 
1st motion – Fidelis Atuegbu 

2nd motion – Eric 

Old Business 

• Eric  

o Mardi Gras – It was a successful event. People gave very positive feedback -enjoyed the 

food and great environment. Most  people saw the hall, etc. It was attended by about 

250 people. We will continue next year.  

o Facilities team – Started core team, chaired by Dennis Laudbaum. We are prioritizing 

facilities projects.  One area is fixing the parking lot which is rundown.  Working with 

Dan Leary, civil engineer in tri-valley. Dan provided an Initial estimate cost for our lot: 

$300,000 expense. Nothing has been done in last 20 years. His number is conservative, 

built in contingency dollars.  From engineering standpoint, we want him to put it 

together initially.  Does not include plumbing. Paving, asphalt, signage, materials, labor -

general assessment.  

o Looking at electrical in the church – Lights going out, switch to new LED. Electrical 

issues, lighting not working in certain spots.  

o Roof issues  

o Need to replace some plumbing – around $20k 

o Looking at painting the hall, cleaning out facilities – convent.   

o Freezer just arrived for Hall, to be installed tomorrow. 

o January collection 99% of budget, Latin Mass, 2018 Collection – solid 

o Catholic Charities coming out– Thursday, March 15,  

o Catholic Moms coming, exploring idea of a more formal women’s ministry like Catholic 

daughters 

o First Welcome Brunch – once a month, on last Sunday of every month.  Welcome new 

families, 6-8 families rsvpd so far. Welcome committee is involved. Sending email out to 

ministry leaders 

• Deacon Dave 

o Chapel next door, serious security issues – getting people who are slightly disturbed. 

Instructions regarding restroom, lady got scared, woman came in pounding on walls. 

Phone hooked up. Code will be changed.  Met with adoration committee and they are 

issuing a new security code for those who come bet 9pm-6am.  Instructed to call police 

if stuff happens.  They’re having a drive for new people to sign up in the adoration 

committee.   

o Ash Wednesday – thousands of people attending.   



o Centennial follow-up.  Meeting with committee follow-up in March.  Centennial dinner 

and mass with Bishop will be the Sunday before. Sept. Worship aid for the mass will be a 

little more than a normal aid.  We can get historical photos and use as a keepsake.  

Vision: Support Our Mission Statement: 

3 Priorities: Church Experience, Evangelization and Facilities. Discussed draft of Pastoral Strategic Plan: 

2018-2021.  

Add a 4th column:  Showing how we live our mission.  How it connects our mission.   

Bring Christ to People – big one 

Enhance engagement of people as we touch them through the sacraments, use every touch point to use 

something with you.  Make sure we have the right contact for those people.  Figure out strategy for 

touch points.  Improve our registration forms. Automatically enroll on flock note. Various ministries in 

newsletters. Utilize ministries to engage people.  

Enrich our ministries – Liturgical Ministry retreat 

No new Business 

Closing Prayer: Jeff Henderson  

 

 

 


